PHELPS COUNTY PUBLIC HOUSING AGENCY

HOUSING ADVISORY BOARD MEETING

Minutes

January 13, 2022
Call to Order

Leo Sanders called the January 13, 2022 meeting of the Phelps County PHA Housing Advisory Board to order at 5:37 p.m. The meeting was held at the Meramec Regional Planning Commission.

Members Present

Leo Sanders, Randy Verkamp, Vic Stratman and Larry Miskel (by zoom)
Staff Present

Bonnie Prigge, Linda Loughridge (by Zoom), Donald Keeney, and Tammy Rigsby

Visitors Present

None

Approval of Minutes

Randy Verkamp made a motion to approve the Minutes from the November 18, 2021 meeting. It was seconded by Vic Stratman. The motion carried.

PHA Financials 

Linda Loughridge presented the December 31, 2021 financials. Vic Stratman made a motion to approve the financials. It was seconded by Randy Verkamp. The motion carried. 

Revised Budget for Fiscal Year 21-22
Linda Loughridge presented the revised budget for the fiscal year 21-22. Vic Stratman made a motion to approve the revised budget. It was seconded by Randy Verkamp. The motion carried.
Housing Choice Voucher County Update
Donald Keeney updated the board on the number of families searching for housing by county, the number of families currently on the program in each county and the number of families that the PHA currently has on the FSS program, the Homeownership Program and how many billed ports they have. He also updated the board on the number of families that are currently on the waiting list and how many applicants they are still trying to verify eligibility for and/or are scheduled for a briefing session.

New Business

Donald Keeney informed the board that the Annual Family Self Sufficiency Grant was awarded in the amount of $65,941.

New Business
Linda Loughridge explained to the board that the PHA was able to spend 100% of the Cares Act Funding. The money was used to purchase sanitizers, masks and cleaning materials, Housing briefing video from Nan McKay, glass shields for Housing staff desks, I-pads for the housing inspectors, signs, divider wall for the large conference room, new flooring, mics, water fountain, HVAC system, door pulls, new chairs, automatic door system, headsets, laptops, floor mats, PA system and advertising to try to get more landlords and tenants. 
Adjourned

Vic Stratman made a motion to adjourn at 6:02 p.m. It was seconded by Randy Verkamp. The motion carried.

Leo Sanders, Chairman




Darrell Skiles, Secretary

